
Town of Boscawen 
Police Advisory Committee 

 
Meeting Minutes – Final 

March 15, 2022 
 

PAC FM 03.15.22 
 

 

Present: Chief Wyman, Chair Kevin Sullivan, Mark Varney, Barbara Randall, Select Board 
Member Paul Dickey 

Chair Sullivan called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 

Mark Varney motioned to accept the 10/19/21 minutes as written. Seconded by Paul Dickey. All 
in favor. None opposed. 

Chief Wyman began the meeting with a quick overview of the new in-car technology. This 
system has simplified their paperwork process and ultimately saves time and money. 

Hopefully the new body cameras will be in by the end of March. The department will be 
receiving 7 cameras. 

Boscawen has a new recruit, Jagger Bell. Currently he is in training at the Police Academy. It is 
anticipated that he will graduate by the end of May and begin with the Boscawen Police 
Department in June. 

Presently, there are still 2 open positions. Chief Wyman anticipates an increase in need for 
additional officers with the development of Exit 17. That in itself poses a challenge since many 
surrounding towns offer large sign-on bonuses and higher starting salaries.  

The department will be looking to update their firearms with red dot sight accessories. This 
feature allows for better accuracy. These will be purchased with available ARPA funds.  

Mark Varney motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:35pm. Barbara Randall seconded. All in  
favor. None opposed. 

Next meeting will be October 18, 2022 at 6:00pm. 


